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Campus Cleanliness Drive conducted by NSS Volunteers of the College Under 

Swachhata Pakhwada Program. 

On 13th September 2022 NSS 

volunteers of the college conducted 

campus cleanliness drive as part of 

Swachhta Pakhwada, the objective of 

the program is bringing fortnight of 

intense focus on the issues of 

swachhata. The current year Swachhta 

Pakhwada program, started from 1st. 

Sep. and it concludes on 15th Sep. 2022.  

The drive was conducted under the 

supervision of NSS Programme 

Officers Prof Shamsul Din, Dr. Nusrat 

Aziz Prof. Suhail Abdullah Malik, and 

able guidance of College Principal Dr. 

Salma Ahad. The students cleaned the 

college campus and collected plastic 

garbage from every nook and corner of 

the college premises. They also carried 

out a campaign on ‘Say No to Plastic’ 

and emphasized to make the campus 

plastic free. Around 50 NSS volunteers 

participated in this campus cleanliness 

drive. 

At the outset Principal told the students 

that cleanliness is most important for physical well-being and a healthy environment. Further 

she added that, it is essential for everyone to learn about cleanliness, hygiene, sanitation and 

various diseases that are caused due to poor hygienic conditions. Cleanliness ensures a 

healthy mind and physique.  



NSS officers encouraged the students to 

volunteer and participate in the activities 

and emphasized that It is not the 

responsibility of only one person rather it is 

the duty of every to keep environment 

clean.  
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